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Highways England Planning Response (HEPR 16-01) 

Formal Recommendation to an Application for Planning Permission 

 

From:   Martin Fellows 

Operations (East) 

planningee@highwaysengland.co.uk  

   

To:   Cherwell District Council 

  

CC:  growthandplanning@highwaysengland.co.uk  

 

Council's Reference: 19/01047/OUT 

 

Referring to the planning application referenced above, dated 31 March 2020, 

application for a residential development of up to 850 dwellings; green infrastructure 

including formal (playing fields with changing rooms, allotments) and informal open 

space, landscaping; and associated infrastructure including a balancing pond; on 

land off the A4260, with access off the existing Longford Park access off the A4260 

(Oxford Road), and a new access off the A4260 (Banbury Road). All matters of detail 

reserved, save for access, at land North East of Oxford Road, West of Oxford Canal 

and East of Bankside, Banbury. Notice is hereby given that Highways England’s 

formal recommendation is that we: 

 

a) offer no objection; 

 

b) recommend that conditions should be attached to any planning 

permission that may be granted (see Annex A – Highways England 

recommended Planning Conditions); 

 

c) recommend that planning permission not be granted for a specified 

period (see Annex A – further assessment required); 

 

d) recommend that the application be refused (see Annex A – Reasons for 

recommending Refusal). 
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